
holiday lights and 
winter proJeCts on the 
doCket
CoMModore’s rePort — With 
our italian-themed commodore’s ball 
behind us, the “stroll through the 
Vineyard” is over and it’s time to get 
down to some serious business.

First, i would like to thank Past 
Commodore John and shirley rogers 
for hosting the ball and all the volun-
teers, members and guests who made 
it a most memorable night for Michele 
and me.

the budget for the upcoming 
year, approved last month by the board of trustees, 
kicks off  our eff orts to complete the special proj-
ects that have been targeted. Funded projects this 
year include replacing work fl oat #3, remodeling the 
showers at Winslow, adding a third-fl oor bar and 
completing the cabinet work in the second-fl oor TV 
area. other approved budget items include work-
ing to add an outstation at thetis island, funding 
increased security and making website improve-
ments. While the approval of the budget triggers the 
ability to complete these projects, it still takes exten-
sive member involvement to manage each project to 
completion. 

Fleet captains dennis and niki rampe kicked 

off  their year with a Trailer Park 
Bash that was a really fun event. the 
food was, shall we say, appropri-
ate (hot dogs and twinkies, among 
other things), and members wore 
costumes consistent with the theme. 
it reminded me of Halloween, which 
is yet to happen as of this writing, 
although I’m confi dent that Denise 
and terron Lindholme will provide a 
frightening event october 29.

there will not be a general meet-
ing Wednesday, November 23 due to 
the thanksg iving holiday, and hope-
fully everyone will be spending that 
time with family and friends. Also, 

there will be no Friday lunch or saturday breakfast 
that week to enable Chef Willie Williamson and his 
crew to take some time off . 

As we start to plan our calendars for december, 
keep in mind the Chet Gibson Lighted Boat 
Parade hosted by Chuck Gould on the evenings of 
december 9 and 10, the QCYC Children’s Holiday 
Party hosted by shauna Bennett the afternoon of 
december 10, and the Captains Christmas dinner 
hosted by the tarettes december 15. 

Michele and i have a busy fall schedule that 
includes attending the commodore balls of some 
of the other Grand 14 yacht clubs. the olympia 

Dave Bedner
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November 5  MBYC Commodore's Ball
November 6 QCYC/SYC Race & Burger Bash
November 9  General Member Dinner & Meeting
November 12  Tyee YC Commodore's Ball
November 18  Tarette Board Meeting
November 19-20 Poulsbo Fleet Capt. Cruise
November 24 Thanksgiving Holiday
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Yacht Club ball was held october 
22, Meydenbauer Bay Yacht Club 
will have their ball november 
5 and tyee Yacht Club’s will be 
November 12. Unlike the junior 
offi  cer costume parties over the 
past two years, commodore balls 
are formal events attended by 
the Grand 14 commodores and 
their club members. these events 
each honor their commodore, and 
Michele and i are honored to rep-
resent Queen City Yacht Club at 
them. 

—Dave Bedner, Commodore

Reminder: 
Bilge Pump 
Deadline is 
the 10th of 
each month

Kim Nance
Realtor®
Cell: 480.489.7178   kimnance.az@gmail.com 
Office: 623.889.7100   Fax: 602.733.5131

Representing Arizona’s Active Adult Retirement Living  
Communities in the Phoenix West Valley 

  Trilogy at Vistancia

  Corte Bella

  Sun City Grand

   Sun City West  
and more

QCYC Captain & Sunshine Specialist

Committee Chairs in 
plaCe and ready for 
aCtion
ViCe CoMModore’s 
rePort — Projects in the bud-
get approved by the Board of 
trustees at our last meeting will 
be getting underway soon. As 
vice commodore, i have four main 
areas of responsibility – house, 
docks, moorage and outstations – 
and plan to keep the membership 
up-to-date each month on their 
progress.

this year i feel very fortu-
nate that each of the committees 
is chaired by extremely qualifi ed 
people.

the House Committee is co-
chaired by Gordy Foote and Jim 
damery. their responsibilities 
include repair and maintenance of 
our mainstation. the committee 
meets every tuesday morning at 
9. they are looking for new mem-
bers, so if your schedule permits 
please consider joining in next 
tuesday.

Chuck Gould chairs the docks 

Committee, which is responsible 
for overseeing repairs and main-
tenance of the three docks at the 
mainstation and assisting with the 
outstation docks at Winslow. the 
committee meets at 6:30 a.m. the 
fi rst Tuesday of each month at the 
mainstation. Members are encour-
aged to participate in “docks Fun 
Day” at 8:30 a.m. on the second 
saturday of each month at the 
mainstation. there’s a free break-
fast in the clubhouse for helpers 
before the work gets started.

the Moorage Committee is 
chaired by Jeff  Madera, who coor-
dinates moorage assignments at 
the mainstation and winter moor-
age at Winslow.

eric and Barb Wood chair the 
outstation Committee, which is 
responsible for maintaining and 
repairing the Winslow docks. 
They also manage off -site facili-
ties at deer Harbor and Ganges, 
B.C. their committee would make 
a recommendation to the Board of 
trustees if any new outstation is 
proposed.

thanks to each of the 

put your mark on 
QCyC history

With 2016, our 100-year 
anniversary, winding down, 

there isn’t much time left to sign 
the roster that’s going into the 

commemorative time capsule. If 
you haven’t signed, stop by the 

offi  ce soon and do so. It’s the best 
way to be a part of Queen City 

Yacht Club history. 
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committee chairs for doing a 
stand-up job for the club. And I 
invite all members to join one of 
the committees. Along with help-
ing out our club considerably, par-
ticipation promotes long-lasting 
friendships.

— John H ieber, 
Vice Commodore

who is J.w. lough 
and why should you 
Care?
reAr CoMModore’s 
rePort — Welcome to 
the weather and holidays of 
november. 
As i am sure you have heard 
by now, the month of october 
brought us the roll-out of a new 
Member Welcome Plan for QCYC.

How we welcome our new 
members after their induction 
and swearing-in to our great club 
now has a new look and feel. this 
plan was presented to the General 
Membership in october and here 
are some highlights:

H  Dine with an offi  cer. The rear 
commodore will phone new 
members and invite them to 
join him or another offi  cer for 
a complimentary Friday lunch 
or saturday breakfast. this will 
give the new member an imme-
diate introduction to the club 
and face-time with a club offi  cer 
for a chance to ask questions. It 
will also give committee chairs 
a chance to recruit new support.

H  sponsor responsibilities. 
sponsors are strongly encour-
aged to attend at least one club-
sanctioned function and at 
least one general meeting with 
their new member within a six-
month period.

H  Winslow outstation 
orientation. An orientation 
event for new members will be 
held in the spring with a focus 
on club life at the outstations. 

this orientation will include a 
complimentary overnight, wel-
come reception, dinner and pot 
luck breakfast, followed by a 
presentation that explains poli-
cies and procedures for all the 
outstations.
You may also notice new mem-

bers will be sporting a star on their 
name tags. When you see the star, 
feel free to off er a warm greeting 
and a big welcome to the club.

You can review all the details 
of the new Member Plan on the 
QCYC website.

Coming soon: Who is J.W. 
Lough and why should i ask him 
questions?

J.W. Lough was a founding 
member of QCYC, the club his-
torian for many years and often 
referred to as the “Father of the 
Queen City Yacht Club.”

it stands to reason that if you 

GALLERY MARINE
On Seattle’s Lake Union 

Since 1983 

717 NE Northlake Way
Seattle, WA 98105

• Westerbeke Engines & Generators
• Universal Engines
• Ford Lehman
• Hino
• Yanmar
• Crusader
• Cummins
• Marine Power

(206) 547-2477
Fax (206) 547-2180

• Complete engine room service on Gas & Diesel Engines
• Fuel Tank Replacements

• 50' Dry Dock for Shaft and Prop Repairs
• Electrical Repairs & Upgrades

• Repower or Rebuild
• Our dock or yours

• Knowledgeable parts staff
• Open Monday through Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm

(continued)

www.mactops.com

•	Refit	&	Restoration

•	Yacht	Commissioning

•	Mechanical	&	Electrical	
Systems

•	Topside	Refinishing

•	Navigation,	Entertainment	
&	Communication	Systems

•	Shipwright	Services

•	Fiberglass	Repair

•	Hull	Extensions

•	Rigging	&	Furlers	

•	General	Maintenance	&	
Detailing

•	Custom	Metal	Fabrication

•	Heated	Dry	Storage

www.seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW  
WEST 

At Shilshole Bay Marina

206-783-6550 
west@seaviewboatyard.com 

SEAVIEW  
NORTH 

At Squalicum Harbor Marina

360-676-8282 
north@seaviewboatyard.com

SEAVIEW YACHT 
SERVICE FAIRHAVEN
In Bellingham’s Fairhaven District

360-594-4314 
fairhaven@seaviewboatyard.com

SERVING NW BOATERS FOR 41 YEARS
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had any question to ask, he would 
be the one to answer.

through the miracle of the 
“interweb” and the QCYC web-
site, we will soon have the ability 
to ask J.W. directly any and all of 
our club and boating questions.

He has promised to promptly 
provide an answer for all to see.

How deep is it off  Dock 1 in 
Winslow? Who is the designated 
survivor after the Bridge? I cer-
tainly don’t know, but i know 
who does.

it’s J.W. Lough. that’s wh o.
i’ll let you know when J.W. is 

ready to go.
— Mark Reed, Rear Commodore

from nerf balls to 
boat bunCo
FLeet CAPtAins’ 
rePort — it’s time to 
sign up for QCYC’s next 
fl eet foray, a boat-bunco 
cruise to Poulsbo, 
november 18 to 20.

About 50 members put on 
their tackiest garb and honed 
their corniest repartee for the 
fl eet’s fi rst event of the season, the 
trailer Park Bash, which was held 
last month. the fun included nerf 
target practice and at times all-
out nerf shoot-outs! Hot dogs and 
bologna sandwiches were the dish 
of the day and folks lined up for 
mug shots and Jell-o shots. dan 
and raye Lohse were deemed best 
dressed in the whole park, with 
dave and Margaret Krows com-
ing in second and Vic and Kari 
Portolese, third. 

now it’s time to reserve slips 
in Poulsbo for a weekend of bunco 
and chili. sign up on the website, 
and of course, land yachts are also 
welcome.

— Dennis and Niki Rampe, 
Fleet Captains

I t may seem a bit early to start 
digging out the thanksgiving 

recipes and Christmas lights. 
Yet here we are, looking 

at the last couple of months 
of the year – and the dead-
line for our list of participants 
in the annual seafair Holiday 
Cruise, which must be sent in by 
mid-november.

these are magical months 
here at QCYC; and traditionally, 
many of us get lit, (well, we light 
up our boats, at least) and take 
to the waters of Lake Union and 
Lake Washington for two events 
in early december. early as it 
seems, it’s time to set aside some 
dates before all those deadlines 
pass us by and the calendar gets 
too crowded.

the seafair Holiday Cruise is 
December 4, the fi rst Sunday in 
the month. this event used to be 
known as the “special Peoples’ 
Cruise.” Host boats are needed 
for guests and their chaperones 
for a mid-afternoon cruise that 
will last about an hour. 

in addition to boats and 
skippers, the club needs a lot of 

help on the docks, on the buses 
and in the clubhouse. so even if 
you decide not to get your boat 
involved in the event, please con-
sider volunteering ashore.

Queen City Yacht Club is 
credited by many with beginning 
the tradition of parading deco-
rated boats. QCYC member Chet 
Gibson initiated the parade in the 
early 1940’s, and today holiday 
boat parades are popular in many 
boating communities across the 
country.

our Chet Gibson Memorial 
lighted-boat parade is a two-night 
aff air. On Friday, December 9 the 
parade begins at 6 p.m.in Lake 
Union and motors around Lake 
Washington south of interstate 
520. The next evening, Saturday, 
december 10 the parade begins at 
the same time and covers the area 
of Lake Washington north of 520.

it will be december before we 
know it. Why not get your boat lit 
up for the season and join us for 
QCYC holiday cheer?

— Chuck Gould, Lighted-Boat 
Parade Cruise chair

Reminder

I f you have a report, article, news or fun photos 
for The Bilge Pump, it’s due the 10th of the previ-

ous month. if you submit photos, please tell us all 
about them – who, what, when, where. 

— Pete Delaunay, pete@delaunay.com
— Sally Macdonald, sbmacd@aol.com, Bilge Pump co-editors

Time to Start Thinking About the Holidays
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HELMSMANTRAWLERS.COM | 206.282.0110 | 2400 WESTLAKE AVE N | SEATTLE

HELMSMAN - TAKE THE WHEEL!

38 PILOTHOUSE 37 SEDAN 31 SEDAN43 PILOTHOUSE

$479,000 $409,000 $379,000 $269,000
Helmsman

T R A W L E R S

Practically Sized  ~  Prudently Efficient  ~  Built to Last

31 INTERIOR
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the big CatCh (protein 
enough for the winter) 
. . . and disappointing 
news from saltspring
oUtstAtion rePort — 
Barb: it was an active summer – 
everywhere! it seemed to be espe-
cially windy where we were, up 
north.
Eric: But she caught enough seafood to 
keep me in protein this winter.
Barb: eric and i returned to Puget 
sound in late september and 
found all kinds of new items at the 
Bainbridge outstation. The fi rst thing 
we noticed was the enclosed bulle-
tin board just inside the gate. Walt 
Braithwaite came up with the idea.
Eric: And, most importantly, hung it 
perfectly straight!
Barb: the owners of saltspring 
Marina and the adjacent property 
are still searching for a buyer, but 
at this point no changes to our 
outstation status are anticipated. 
deer Harbor facilities continue to 
improve following its change in 
ownership several years ago.

there have been complaints 
about misuse of our deer Harbor 
dock – please take a look at rule 
12 on page 134 and Rule 2.11 on 
page 123 of the annual for outsta-
tion etiquette. 

Meanwhile, back home in 
Bainbridge, the bulletin board will 
be great for posting information 
about events and guidelines. And 
the fi re pit looks nice – we under-
stand it was used quite a bit this 
summer.
Eric: Seems like Denny Ward sent me 
a photo every two or three days.
Barb: We haven’t had a chance to 
use it ourselves, but . . .
Eric: I’m not a pyromaniac.
Barb: . . .we expect to see it in 
action soon.

thank you, too, Craig ranta, 
for installing the new cameras 

showing the docks and clubhouse. 
We didn’t get one phone call this 
summer asking if there was space 
at the docks.

And a special thanks to Andy 
Gerde for getting the issue with 
the barbecue exhaust fan fi nally 
solved. The outfi t that profession-
ally steam-cleaned everything 
didn’t do a thorough job, it turns 
out, and other important issues 
had to be addressed.

Last, thank you, denny and 
dale Ward . . .
Eric: Well, Dale, anyway.
Barb: . . .for taking over the outsta-
tion responsibilities again for the 
summer. And to all who helped 
keep it tidy and green. there’s 
an assortment of dishware, coats 
and jackets in the clubhouse, so if 
you think you’ve left something 
behind, please call us soon.

the Bainbridge outstation was 
used a lot this summer, which is 
great! We hope many new members 
had a chance to see why this desti-
nation is the best in the northwest!

— Barb (and Eric) Wood, 
Outstation Committee chairs

wanted: 
skippers, 
santas and 
“doCk elves” 
for the seafair 
holiday Cruise 

P lease jo in your fellow cap-
tains by signing up to volun-

teer for the seafair Holiday Cruise 
— formerly known as the special 
People’s Cruise.

 the cruise is planned for 
sunday, december 4, when three 
busloads of guests with develop-
mental disabilities will arrive at 
QCYC for an afternoon of fun and 
holiday cheer, including a cruise 
onboard club members’ boats, 
snacks and beverages provided by 
QCYC, a photo with santa and a 
gift bag from the jolly ol’ guy.

But we need help.
Last year we had 18 boats, and our 
goal this year is 25; the more boats 
we have the more guests we can 
invite! We also need “dock elves,” 

for the seafair 
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kitchen help for the meal we pro-
vide for volunteers at the end of 
the event, santas to entertain the 
guests while aboard and other 
help.

For many years Captain 
Bill Field was chairman for this 
event, and i was honored when 
Commodore Bedner asked me 
to take his place. i know the big 
shoes that I have to fi ll, and I will 
never likely match Bill’s quick wit 
and sense of humor!

to volunteer, contact the fol-
lowing captains:
H  Chair — Val ohlstrom, 

vohlstrom@comcast.net; 

H  skippers — Chuck Gould, 
gould0738@aol.com; 

H  dock elves — Karin McLean, 
k.mclean3108@comcast.net; 

H  santas — Val ohlstrom, 
vohlstrom@comcast.net, or 

H  Kitchen Help and 
miscellaneous tasks — 
Val ohlstrom, 
vohlstrom@comcast.net.

We will also be circulating sign-
up sheets at meetings.

—  Val Ohlstrom, 
Seafair Holiday Cruise chair

then, as 
now, a mem-
ber would 
be consid-
ered for Life 
Membership after paying dues for 
25 years. But it was also possible 
to buy your way in. Applicants for 
“Life Membership” were able to 
attain that status by writing a check 
to the club for an amount equal to 
15 years’ dues.

We still have a maximum num-
ber of 400 active members, and 
women are considered equal mem-
bers with men.

 We may not currently have 
any service Members on the 
QCYC roster, but that classifi ca-
tion was already in place in 1959. 
this class of membership allows 
QCYC members on active duty in 
the military to enjoy most of the 
privileges of membership without 
paying dues. 

— Chuck Gould, 
Centennial Committee 

the Centennial 
Corner
remember when?

The headline in november, 
1959 might have been: “Queen 

City goes (sort of) modern.” 
Club members voted that 

month to amend the QCYC Articles 
of Association, increasing the maxi-
mum number of active members 
to 400, restricting membership to 
boat owners, and confi rming that 
women need not apply.

“the membership of this cor-
poration shall consist of Active, 
Active Life Membership, and 
Honorary male members only,” 
the amendment stated.

The fi rst women didn’t gain 
full membership until 1985.

Before 1959, some people 
who did not own a boat joined 
the club for social purposes. the 
amendment made boat owner-
ship a requirement for regular 
membership. 

the amendment created 
two paths to Life Membership. 

This is one of the few instances a member fell into the drink while pitching in on a 
club project. At the time of this photo from the archives, World War I was raging 
and money was tight, but the hull of this old scow needed new fl otation. So QCYC 
members tackled the job to help save money. We still have “Docks Fun Days” once a 
month, when members get together to repair and improve our marina. 

QCyC Club hours
Main Gate:   open 0600 – 1900
docks:    24 hour lockdown 

and card access
Clubhouse:   doors open 

0800 – 1800
Member Access 
0500 – 2400 
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Captain’s 
Christmas with  
the tarettes
President’s rePort —
Mark december 15 on the cal-
endar to celebrate Christmas 
with the Captain. sponsored by 
the tarettes. We will be collect-
ing gifts and gift cards for the 
Boyer House, Mary jo Svendsen 
(maryjosv@me.com)and Becky 
Garvie (canstyle@aol.com) are 
the co-chairs.

i’d like to thank everyone 
who came and supported the 
tarettes steak Fry in september. 
it was a huge success due to the 
leadership of shirley and John 
rogers and rosemary and Pete 
Collins, the chairs for the event. i 
would like to thank them and all 
the people who helped. We had 
a lot of fun learning how to line 
dance with rachel evans and 
entertained ourselves with kara-
oke with Mark Vanderwall.

At the first Tarettes gen-
eral meeting in september, we 
reviewed and approved the bud-
get and learned from a panel 
of experts who talked about 
“Women Who drive their own 
Boats.” 

if you’d like to be more 
involved, we are looking for chairs 
for the archive, philanthropy, ros-
ter, scrapbook, photography, dock 
sale and Friday night social com-
mittees. it would be really great to 
have some new tarettes step up. 
Please let me or any of the officers 

know if you are interested in one 
of these chairs. 

tarettes’ board meetings are 
open, and all tarettes are wel-
come to attend unless otherwise 
noted. everyone is welcome to 
attend general meetings, even if 
you have not joined Tarettes, yet. 

The next board meeting is 
Friday, Nov. 18 at 10:30 a.m. and 
the general membership will 
meet later that day, at 12:30 p.m. 
there are no meetings scheduled 
in december.

Please read the tarettes 
Blasts emails for up to the min-
ute information.

– Joanie Preusser, president
H H H

the CloCk is tiCking 
for november lunCh 
with the ladies of 
wiC
ViCe President’s 
rePort — Let’s hope by the 
time you read this the deadline 
to sign up for the next Women’s 
interclub Council (WiC) luncheon 
isn’t past.

the luncheon will be at 
everett Yacht Club at 11 a.m. 
thursday, november 10. if you 
want to go, contact Joan Pruesser, 
jmp-cfp@comcast.net pronto. The 
program will feature Lisa Lamont 
teaching women self-esteem. the 
cost is $16.

Many thanks to the fol-
lowing tarettes for generously 

supporting the treehouse orga-
nization by volunteering their 
time to tag and sort clothing 
in the “wearhouse” at our last 
work party: diane Prestebak, 
Margaret Krows, Michele Bedner, 
stephanie Weiss, and myself. i 
will look for another work party 
date at treehouse early in 2017. 

The first WIC luncheon at 
Poulsbo Yacht Club was well 
attended by nine tarette mem-
bers. We enjoyed wonderful 
food, an interesting program 
on lighthouses and their histo-
ries and took home lovely gift 
baskets. 

the december WiC luncheon 
will be thursday, december 
8 at tyee Yacht Club. the cost 
and program have not been 
announced yet.

it’s also time to sign up 
for our annual Captains 
dinner, which will be at 6 p.m. 
Wednesday, december 15. the 
deadline to sign up is december 
7, if seats are still available.

Chef Willie Williamson, 
his assistant, Peg Braxton and 
their staff will serve prime 
rib. Following dinner, the 
norwegian Ladies Chorus will 
entertain with a special holi-
day program. to reserve your 
spot at the table, mail checks 
for $25 per person made out to 
tarettes to Ann Wilbour, 128 W. 
Lake sammamish Parkway n.e., 
Bellevue, WA 98008. 

–  Mary Jo Svendsen,  
vice president
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Yacht
Performance

Center
Tony Stempak  
Owner Since 1983

915 N.E. Boat Street

Seattle, WA 98105

915 N.E. Boat Street

Of�ce: 206-633-1195

E-mail: ypcseattle@aol.com

References & Photos 

Available Upon 

Request

– Haul Outs with Elevator Lift
– Bottom Painting

– Electronics Rigging Specialist
– Repower

– Custom Welding
– High Performance Specialist

– Merc Cruiser, Volvo & Crusader
– Fuel Injection Specialist

– Bow & Stern Thruster Installs
Member of
       QUEEN CITY    
       YACHT CLUB

traditional Change of watCh Ceremony welComes 
new bridge offiCers, trustees

Sandy Werner, left, was honored with the Member of the Year 
trophy for her outstanding leadership of Centennial activities by 

Vice Commodore John Hieber, center, and Commodore John Rogers. 
Photo by Michael Abrejera

Thanks to Past Commodore 
scott Grimm, club historian, 

the Queen City Yacht Club’s tradi-
tional “Change of Watch” ceremony 
came off  with hardly a hiccup. 
the ceremony featured the swear-
ing-in of 2016-2017 Commodore 
dave Bedner, Vice Commodore 
John Hieber, rear Commodore 
Mark reed, secretary eric Wood, 
treasurer Jan Gould and trustee 
Barry Rutten. Jeff  Madera was 
installed as a trustee at the next 
meeting of the board. 
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• 20 cents off gas over 50 gallons 
• 40 cents off diesel over 100 gallons 
• 50 cents off diesel over 200 gallons 
• 10% off oil changes 

PRESENT YOUR QUEEN CITY YACHT 
CLUB MEMBERSHIP CARD AND 

RECEIVE: 

Contact Dave Morrison if you would 
like to schedule an oil change, or if you 
have any questions. 

2732 Westlake Ave. N.  Seattle, WA 98109 
Located just southeast of the Aurora Bridge 

Phone: (206) 284-6600 
Fax:     (206) 284-6631 

OIL CHANGE SPECIALISTS 

GAS, DIESEL, OIL, PUMP OUTS, GROCERIES, BEER, WINE, ICE 

support your Club with an ad in the QCyC 
annual and monthly BILGE PUMP!

W e want your advertisement, from business-card to full-page size 
in the Queen City Yacht Club’s 2017 Annual And our monthly 

Bilge Pump print/e-mail newsletter reach more than 500 Queen City 
members and friends to promote your business and support your club! 
Closing date for Annual ads is november 11. For more information, 
contact Pete delaunay (pete@delaunay.com or 206-579-4883) or Wendy 
redding (wendy@dreamketcher.com or 425-239-3189).

qcyc AnnuAl ADvertising rAte – 
one-tiMe Fee For An AD in tHe AnnuAl

 Full-page – 4½" by 7⅜" $650
 Half-page – 4¼" by 3½" $510
 Quarter-page – 4¼" by 1¾" $425
 Back cover $850
 inside Back Cover $700
 inside Front Cover $700

QCYC BILGE PUMP ADvertising rAte – 
one-tiMe Fee For A MontHly AD (11 issues)

 Jumbo – 5" by 4" $700
 display – 5" by 2½" $600
 standard – 2½" by 2¼" or 4⅝ by 1⅜" $500
 Business-card – 3½" by 1⅝" $420

Past Tarettes President Margaret Krows 
and Past Commodore Dave Krows are 
presented the Commodore’s trophy by 

outgoing Commodore John Rogers, right, and 
Vice Commodore John Hieber (left). 

Photo by Michael Abrejera 

Past Commodore Bob Stettner escorts 
newly sworn-in Vice Commodore John Hieber 

to raise his burgee on the club masthead. 
Photo by Michael Abrejera

Mark Reed is sworn in as rear commodore, 
escorted by Past Commodore Bob Stettner. 

Photo by Michael Abrejera

(continued)



 

QCYC 
Captains Dinner 
 

Wednesday, 
December 15 

 

 

 
Dinner will be WillieÕ s 
famous Prime Rib 
dinner. 
 
Music provided after 
dinner by the 
Norwegian Ladies 
Chorus  

 
Happy Hour at 6:00 PM 
 
Dinner served at 7:00 PM 
 
 
 

Cost - $25 
Sign up closes on Dec. 7th. 

Mail checks made out to Ann Wilbour to:  
128 W. Lake Sammamish Pkwy. N.E., Bellevue, WA 98008 

 
Plan to bring a gift or gift card for donation to Boyer House. 

Sponsors: 
Mary Jo Svendsen Ð  206-304-6842, Becky Garvie Ð  206-979-1870 

 
 
 
 

  
 

Outgoing Commodore John Rogers happily displays his past-commodore burgee.  
Photo by Michael Abrejera

Commodore Dave Bedner is presented  
the burgee of his new office.  
Photo by Michael Abrejera 



 
 

 

                                                                                 
Calling ALL Ladies, we’re doing it again… Calling ALCalling ALL Ladies, we’re doing it again…L Ladies, we’re doing it again…

Thursday, January 12, 2017! Thursday, January 12, 2017!
Enjoy a gourmet dinner and a spectacular variety show                                                

(just for us gals)! And chauffeured by our fellas! 

Here’s how it works:  
Meet at QCYC 2nd floor at 4:15PM.  Enjoy champagne and snacks during your ticket and car 
assignments.  Our fine male chauffeurs will then deliver us to                                              for an 
evening of glittering theatrical wonderment, all the while enjoying a decadent five-course dinner!   
Seated on the main floor, we will be surrounded by three hours of riotous comedy, aerial and 
acrobatic acts; a dizzying alternate reality entitled, “Welcome to Wonderland”.   In conclusion, 
about 10-10:30 PM, our chauffeurs will magically reappear and safely whisk us away to QCYC 
again.  We always have a grand time! 

Cost is $112 per person.  Beverages and gratuities will be separate.  Special diet considerations 
are to be made at time of reservation.  Please submit your check/reservation to Kathleen Lentgis 
at 1716 30th Avenue West, Seattle, WA 98199.  Questions?  Contact me at 206-285-7272 or 
kathleenl@comcast.net.  I hope you can join us!  It’s a great way to make new friends and 
celebrate each other.  Don’t miss it! 

                                                      -Kathleen “Sistee” Lentgis 
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william parsons brintnall field, ii 
1939 – 2016

Captain Bill Field was remembered at Queen City 
last month as a notable member of seattle’s boating 
community, a scholar and a gentleman.

Bill was born May 2, 1939 in Needham, 
Massachusetts and graduated from needham High 
school before attending Yale University and becoming 
a member of Mensa, the high-iQ society. He died in 
August at age 77.

After graduating from Yale and marrying that 
June, Bill joined the Navy -- the family says he 
always told them he joined in order to avoid being 
drafted into the Army. After graduating from officer-
training, he was stationed in Long Beach, California 
on the cruiser USS Fechteler. After his navy dis-
charge, he went to work as a stocks-and-bonds trader 
at his father-in-law’s Memphis investment firm.

in civilian life, Bill continued his investment 
career as a branch manager for Charles schwab and 
certified public accountant. After moving to Seattle, 
he was an accountant and auditor for the state of 
Washington. 

Bill is remembered by friends for his sense of 
humor and generosity with his time as a volunteer, 
as well as being the perfect gentleman and meticu-
lous writer. 

nadeane rutledge, a longtime friend, remembered 
Bill from his work in the Power Squadron, which he 

joined in 1978 in Memphis, becoming a life member. 
He was a past commander of the Memphis squadron 
and commander in seattle in 1998 and 2000. 

“there were many, many more tasks that Bill 
volunteered for that bore no official titles,” Nadeane 
wrote. “not a year went by that Bill wasn’t on at least 
one committee. And most of the time he was chair-
ing it!”

Karin McLean, a longtime friend, has similar 
memories of Bill’s involvement in Power Squadron 
and adds that he seemed to always be in charge of 
meeting night, setting up the tables, lectern and bar. 
“Bill loved (power squadron) and all of his activities 
in it,” she said.

Captain Field joined QCYC in 2003 and was 
awarded the commodore’s trophy for his dedica-
tion and service to the club. He edited The Bilge Pump 
newsletter from 2009 until his death, chaired the 
special People’s cruise committee for eight years and 
was ticket chair for countless club events.

Captain Field is survived by his children, susan 
Crutcher of Little rock, Arkansas, and William P.B. 
(Brint) Field of snohomish; brother, Blake e. Field of 
Leesville, south Carolina, and grandchildren, Blake 
F. Crutcher, William B. Field and tanner P. Field.

— Ken Klett, fleet chaplain 

new boat?  
new address?  
new spouse?

The 2017 Annual is being 
shaped up before being 

shipped out, and the commit-
tee wants to make sure it knows 
what’s new in your life.

the committee members want 
to know if, in the past year, you 
have moved to a new address 
or changed your marital sta-
tus, home or cellphone numbers, 
e-mail address, job or boat.

if so, the committee says 
first you should review your 

information. to do that, look up 
your profile in last year’s printed 
annual or go to the QCYC web-
site and call up “annual – member 
search” to see if you need to update.

if you need to make changes, 
send the correct information via 
e-mail to office@queencity.org or 
by U.s. mail to Queen City Yacht 
Club, 2608 Boyer Ave. e., seattle 
98102.

if you’d like to update your 
photo, you can have a new one 
taken at the club from 6:30 to 7 
p.m. before the Wednesday meet-
ing or e-mail a digital photo to me 
at Colleen.rutten@gmail.com. 

if you choose to e-mail a digital 
photo, please note that your image 
will need to print clearly within a 
1” by 1” frame size. 

the key dates for making 
changes are:
H  Wednesday, nov. 9 for Wendy 

delaunay to take new photos, 
and

H  Friday, nov. 11 for submitting 
roster updates or personal digi-
tal photos.

Questions? Contact Colleen.
rutten@gmail.com

–  Colleen Rutten,  
Annual Committee chair
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2016 
Commodore’s 

ball

Commodore Dave Bedner and First Lady Michele lead the festivities at the 
Commodore's Ball.

Commodores from the Grand 14 yacht clubs in the area are introduced to diners at 
QCYC’s Commodore’s Ball. Photo by Michael Abrejera

Outgoing Commodore John Rogers and First Lady 
Shirley dance a slow one. Photo by Michael Abrejera

QCyC trailer park bash attraCts trashy looks

For their fi rst event as new fl eet captains, Niki & Dennis Rampe bring 
out the “redneck’’ in members who joined in the fun in costume while 

enjoying “bologna bites,” Twinkies, Cheese Whiz and grilled “tube 
steaks” (hot dogs to most of us). Photo by Michael Abrejera

Commodore Dave and First Lady Michele Bedner get their tacky on at 
Trailer Park Bash. Photo by Michael Abrejera



                                                                                 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
           
 
 
 

                                     

         

                                                                        

  Black &White Ball                    
       $55 Per person                                                                          

 

 Attire:  Wear anything you want as long as it is black,  
 white or black & white. This could be formal, informal or 
 costume.  (ie Cruella Deville, Beetlejuice, jail suit,  
 Blues Brothers, French maid, gangster, etc.) 
 
 Contest and prizes for: 
 King and Queen of Black and White Ball  
 Everyone votes! 
 
  7 pm:   Cocktail Hour with light appetizers 
  8 pm:   Willie's special buffet dinner featuring Steak & Salmon 
  9 pm - 12 pm: Dancing to live music by The Tropics 
 
  Celebrate at Midnight with a Champagne Toast 
 
  Special Centennial gift for each attendee.   
  *This is the last Centennial event. 
 
  RSVP to  Deborah at QCYC (206) 709-2000  
  for reservations and payment by December 28th.   
  Guests welcome! 
 
 

  Event Host:  Michele Bedner  (425) 742-9041 
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1501 Fourth Ave, Suite 2400 • Seattle, WA 98101

(800) 755-6470

Lewis O. TiTLand, CPa  Ps
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

J.G. SCRIPPS BUILDING / SUITE 400
221 FIRST AVENUE WEST

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 98119

TEL: (206) 789-5433
FAX: (206) 682-5241

Serving Northwest 
boaters for 41 years.

Located on the Ship Canal at Canal Boatyard
4300 11th Ave. NW, Seattle

(206) 789-4690 • www.pacificfiberglass.com

Repair, Refit & Restoration
Everybody at Pacific Fiberglass is committed to doing the best 
job possible, whether it’s refitting a Super-yacht or putting a new 
bottom on a compact trawler. Give us a call about your project. 
We'll help sort out what makes sense for you.

Scott Anderson 206-769-1192

Spec ia l i z ing in
Res ident ia l , Condomin ium 
& Investment Proper t ies .

sander@windermere.com
www.seattleincityhomes.com

Knowledge  Integrity  Service

R E A L E S T A T E

  



November 2016
Sunday monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Docks Committee 
Meeting 6:30pm
Planning & Finance 
Meeting 7:00pm

2 3 4
Friday Lunch 11:00am
Ship's Store Open 
11:30am to 1:30pm

5
Breakfast 9:00am
MBYC Commodore's 
Ball
Docks Fun Day 
8:30am

6
QCYC/SYC Race 
Burger Bash - 2nd 
Deck 4:30pm

7 8 9
Ship's Store Open 
5:30pm to 7:30pm
Pre-Meeting Dinner 
6:00pm
General Member 
Meeting 7:30pm

10
WIC Luncheon at 
Everett YC 11:00am

11
Friday Lunch 11:00am

12
Breakfast 9:00am
Tyee YC 
Commodore's Ball
IPBA Annual Dinner 
Meeting at PYC 
5:00pm

13 14
QCYC Board Meeting 
7:00pm

15 16 17
SSPS Meeting/Dinner 
5:30pm

18
Friday Lunch 11:00am
Poulsbo Fleet Capt. 
Cruise
Tarette Board Meeting 
10:30am

19
Breakfast 9:00am
Poulsbo Fleet Capt. 
Cruise
W Seattle YC 
Commodores Ball 
at QCYC (Lobdell) 
5:00pm

20
Poulsbo Fleet Capt. 
Cruise
Tentative - Carver 
Cruiser YC Officer 
Reception (Lindholme)

21 22 23
NO General Member 
Meeting - Canceled 
Due to Thanksgiving 
Holiday

24
Thanksgiving Holidays 
- QCYC Office Closed

25
Thanksgiving Holidays 
- QCYC Office Closed

26
No Breakfast - 
Willie out over 
Thanksgiving Holiday

27 28 29 30

t h e Qu een Ci t y yaC h t Club 
2608 Boyer Avenue eAst, seAttle, WA 98102 • WWW.queencity.org
Phone: (206) 709-2000 • Fax: (206) 709-8924

dave Bedner . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Commodore
John Hieber  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Vice Commodore
Mark reed  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Rear Commodore
eric Wood  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Secretary

Jan Gould . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Treasurer
Michael Abrejera .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Photographer
Wendy deLaunay .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Photographer
sally Macdonald/Pete delaunay  . . Co-Editors




